

DATE:

December 8, 2016

WIOAB 10-16

TO:

All WIOA Subrecipients

FROM:

Laurel McMahan, Program Manager

Administrative Services Division

SUBJECT:

WIOA Revised Funding Levels due to Rescission – Information Only

REFERENCE: U.S.DOL Training and Employment Guidance Letter (TEGL) - 17-15, Change 1

In late November, the U.S.DOL issued revised allotment levels for WIOA Adult and Dislocated Worker FY (fiscal year) 2017 funds, which become available to states in October 2016. The TEGL informs the states of recent allotment adjustments necessary due to the Continuing Appropriations Act, 2017 or Continuing Resolution, enacted on September 29, 2016. State base funds (July allocation) and Youth allocations remained intact; however, the Resolution reduced states' October funding for WIOA Adult and Dislocated Worker programs by 0.496 percent due to a transfer of funds to the U.S. Department of Labor's Chief Evaluation Office.

To avert any impact upon local service delivery, the Governor's Reserve (State 15 percent) funds will absorb this funding reduction. No changes will be applied to WIOA provider allocations due to the rescission.

If you have any questions, please contact Grants Management Unit staff.